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Glenwood Special Day School!

March, 2013
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE  

CHANGE YOUR CLOCKS -  Just a reminder that clocks will need to be set forward by one hour on the evening of Saturday, March 9.

We narrowly missed a significant snow storm to wrap up February, but there was enough snow and slush to keep us mindful that we live in Canada (Hooray!) and weather conditions can be very unpredictable. For this reason, layering of clothing can be a way of being ready for whatever comes. This may involve wearing or having a sweater that can be either worn under a coat or removed. Mitts and a hat either on the student or in their bag ensures warm fingers and ears if the weather gets cold.


All classrooms make an effort to take students outside to enjoy fresh air daily, except for periods of extreme weather (cold, ice, rain etc.) or other special circumstances. We’ll soon be spending more time on the playground.  
FUN AND GAMES AT GLENWOOD

As you know, we have been enjoying many special events and activities at Glenwood. Recently we had a magician visit us and do a wonderful job of entertaining everyone. He made a lot of things disappear, but all of the staff whose names I gave him were still here when he left. He will have to work on that trick, I guess.  


Members of a special club from McMaster University, the Make Believe Club, do regular presentations for us. Members of this club have been coming to Glenwood and doing presentations regularly since last school year. We are fortunate to have such giving caring young people sharing with our students… your children.

This past Thursday, classes planned a “Class Getaway…” and created a diorama showing their choice(s) of places they would like to go on a vacation. Since it was also “Beach Day” students and staff pulled out their sunglasses and suntan lotion in readiness for a sunny destination. 
NOT ALL PLAY


School is not all just playing, though. Our students work hard on a variety of goals aimed at improving their skills and developing their relative independence. The IEP and the recent Report Card provide information on student achievement. 

We have begun a school theme (in all classes) focusing on “Manners”. Of course it will look different from student to student and class to class, but a variety of activities will be used to teach and encourage students to use the basic communication of expressions like “please”, “thank-you”, “excuse me”, etc..  Depending on the student, some will be able to verbalize, some will sign and some may use pictures. In the end, we hope that all students will have improved in the use of these social graces.

MANY RESOURCES   
We are utilizing numerous great resources across the school to support all programming including our Manners theme. Our Smart Boards and  I Pads are being employed and special activities are being created using a great new software program called Boardmaker Studio. Programming and use of all of these things will continue to develop as we learn, share and discover new ways of using them.
You would be, I’m sure, both impressed and delighted to see how many of our students are becoming comfortable and adept with I Pad applications and Smart Board activities.

Our SCHOOL COUNCIL is at work making good things happen for our students.
School Council continues to support student activities financially. We continue to have our special assemblies and to pay for other special opportunities for our students.

We appreciate these individuals, but want to remind everyone that you are a part of the work that goes on here. Each family can and should make an effort to participate, promote and support the special events that School Council organizes. 

STUDENT HEALTHY SNACK BOX

School Council has supplied a variety of healthy snacks for students who:

· Have forgotten their lunches and parents cannot bring it to them

· Do not have enough in their lunch from time to time

· Have had their lunch spilled, or otherwise made inedible

While we appreciate Council’s commitment to and support of our students, we would like to emphasize that is a “just in case” service for when there is a forgotten lunch or snack etc. It is meant to be an ‘every once in a while’ supplement, not a daily source of nutrition. 
Regular Fundscrip (Gift Cards) orders continue to be sent in and provide a return of cash to the school. Please keep this in mind as a simple way of supporting Glenwood.
GOLF TOURNAMENT – We would like to thank everyone who has faithfully supported our Annual Golf Tournament over the last number of years. 

Council has decided NOT to have its annual Golf Tournament this year. Sadly, we do not have enough School Council Members to carry out such a large and involved event. 

In place of the Golf Tournament, Council is looking  ahead to the Fall and working on plans to conduct a Wine Tour Event. There are numerous positive things about this kind of event, one of which is its appeal to a broader segment of the population. We’ll bring you more information about this event soon, but you can start talking it up with family and friends now.

It takes a special person, with patience and wisdom to share, to unlock the treasure awaiting within children everywhere! You are certainly those special people working (with us) to unlock the treasures within your children.
GLENWOOD SCHOOL COUNCIL NEEDS YOU!!  

As mentioned already, we are experiencing a gradual decrease in the number of School Council members as students graduate and move from Glenwood. We are in need of other parents and caregivers to step forward and join with us in this very worthwhile volunteer activity… working to provide opportunities for our very wonderful students.
You won’t always get a “thank-you” from them, but their excitement, smiles, and laughter let you know that you’ve done something special.

Please contact us at the school if you’d like to assist with any of our upcoming special events AND consider joining the Glenwood School Council for the coming year. There’s a chair waiting for you.

We would like to recognize the efforts of the following parents serving on School Council and to say:
THANK-YOU!

Our School Council Members

Sara Rogers – Council Chair

Trudy Bruulsema
Cecilia Camayang

Tara Fowler

Lori Gamble

Elaine Renault

Tamara Walker

And Staff who have supported our special events.
It takes a special person, with patience and wisdom to share, to unlock the treasure awaiting within children everywhere! You are certainly those special people working (with us) to unlock the treasures within your children.
Remember: COMMUNICATION with the OFFICE and your  child’s teacher!
You may communicate with the teacher by way of your child’s COMMUNICATION BOOK or by calling the school.

 If your child is absent or will be coming from or going to “Alternative Care” let us know.  Calls regarding absences can be made between 8:00 and 8:45 a.m. to speak to Barb, or earlier if you just wish to leave a message.
Glenwood’s Phone Number is:       905-525-2140
Your  Phone Number is:      (be sure we have it)
PLEASE BE SURE THAT WE HAVE ALL NUMBERS AT WHICH YOU MIGHT BE CALLED IN TIME OF EMERGENCY OR NEED.
If you need to speak to the teacher:
Please note that when you call, your child’s teacher may not be able to come to the phone immediately to speak with you.  The class is his or her first responsibility and getting to a phone may not be possible.  However, we welcome your call.  Teachers will make an effort to get back to you as soon as possible.

==================
BUS BITS! – Don’t forget to call!
Please remember that buses cannot wait long for students in the morning or for someone to take them off the bus at the end of the day. SOMEONE should accompany students to/onto the bus in the morning and meet them to take them of at the end. Please help the driver and other families by being on time.

IF YOUR CHILD IS GOING TO BE ABSENT CONTACT THE BUS COMPANY TO LET THEM KNOW!
 
ATTRIDGE – 905-690-2632


CALEDONIA – 905-692-4488   

Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board – Website Feedback 

At the HWDSB), we believe in providing parents and our community with timely information. Our website is one of the ways that we communicate with our diverse community. We are currently in the process of redesigning our website to make it easier for our students, staff, parents and community members to find the information they need about HWDSB. 

You are invited to provide comments and feedback on HWDSB's draft redesign of our website. Please visit:

 http://surveys.hwdsb.on.ca/perseus/se.ashx?s=6A0A4CEE46E312A4



Deadline to provide comments is: Friday, April 5, 2013. 
ATTACHED TO THIS NEWSLETTER YOU WILL FIND:

1. A printed calendar for March listing some of our special events.  PLEASE REMEMBER THAT MARCH 11 TO 15 IS MARCH BREAK (no school)

2. An invitation to provide feedback regarding the Board’s Draft Pupil Accommodation Review Plan.                You will need to go online  to www.hwdsb.on.ca/feedback or mail your feedback. See attachment 2.

Deadline is March 27.

3. An invitation to provide feedback regarding the Board’s Student Behaviour and Discipline Policy.

You will need to go online to www.hwdsb.on.ca/feedback or mail your feedback. See attachment 3.
Deadline is March 28.

4. An invitation to provide feedback regarding the Board’s DRAFT 2013-2014 School Year Calendar. A copy of the calendar is included.

You will need to go online to www.hwdsb.on.ca/feedback or mail your feedback. See attachment 4.

Deadline is March 27.

5. An invitation to provide feedback regarding the Board’s DRAFT 2013-2014 School Year Calendar. A copy of the calendar is included.

You will need to go online to www.hwdsb.on.ca/feedback or mail your feedback. See attachment 4.

Deadline is March 27.

TEAMWORK
It’s all very well to have courage and skill

And it’s fine to be counted a star,

But the single deed with its touch of thrill


Doesn’t tell the person you are;

For there’s no lone hand in the game we play,


We must work to a bigger scheme,

And the thing that counts in the world today


Is, How do you pull with the team?

They may sound your praise and call you great,


They may single you out for fame,
But you must work with your running mate


Or you’ll never win the game;

Oh, never the work of life is done


By the one with a selfish dream,

For the battle is lost or the battle is won


By the spirit of the team.

You may think it fine to be praised for skill,


But a greater thing to do

Is to set your mind and set your will


On the goal that’s just in view;

It’s helping your fellowman to score

When his chances hopeless seem;

It’s forgetting self till the game is o’er


And fighting for the team.




Edgar A. Guest (1881-1959)
Watch for more information coming to you in the days ahead!

	March
	

	Mar. 5
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library 1:30 p.m.

	Mar. 6
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Mar. 7
	Winter Carnival

	Mar. 8 
	Tony the Guitar Man 1:30 – 2:00 p.m.

	Mar. 11 – 15
	March Break 

	Mar. 18
	Simply Ballroom – will perform 4 dances for us.

	Mar. 27
	McMaster Drama

	Mar. 29
	Good Friday  – holiday

	
	

	APRIL
	

	April 1
	Easter Monday – holiday

	Apr. 9
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	Apr. 10
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	Apr. 19
	Byron – Puppet (Fairy Tales)

	
	

	MAY
	

	May 7
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	May 8
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	May 14
	Sackville Hill Seniors Choir

	May 20
	Victoria Day  holiday

	May 31
	Break Dance Crew presentation

	
	

	JUNE
	

	June 3
	PD Day 

	June 11
	Mary Moore – Westdale Library – 1:30 p.m.

	June 12
	School Council – 7:00 p.m.

	June 26
	Graduation

	June 27
	Awards Assembly – Last Day for students

	June 29
	Professional Activity Day 


Thank-you!  K. Muldoon, Principal

"A noble life is not a blaze of sudden glory won. But just an adding up of days in which good work is done."

GLENWOOD SCHOOL


150 LOWER HORNING ROAD


HAMILTON, ONTARIO  L8S 4P2


Tel: 905-525-2140


Fax: 905-525-2312


Keith Muldoon - Principal
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 S t u d e n t s  A c h i e v i n g  T h e i r  F u l l  P o t e n t i a l !


